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Comments: Good afternoon,

  It is concerning on the broad sweep of regulations that are being imposed on public lands. As a long time

mountaineer and climber the use of established bolted routes are minimally invasive to the area. There not much

different then trail markers established on trails. In review of some of the submitted documents it appears that

serval items submitted are being misrepresented as those items of concern were practices of the early 1960s

and before. The sport of climbing has been extensively refined in the 1980 though today to be as minimal

impactful. Prior to imposing any restriction or removal of bolted climbing routes a key stakeholder  group must

include one or more climbing NGOs. 

 

Respectfully 

Bryan Pennington 


